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FREEZER FLEET GROVVS 

Inspector A.K. Melsom, v,riting from Fremn.ntle, 
reports that six additional freezer boats between 50 and 72 
feet have joined tho crayfishing fleet for the 1960/61 season. 
Mr. MclsoTil reports also the commissioning of the fleet's 
biggest well-boat, the "Marconi", a 50-ft. vessel owned by 
Mr. G. Caputi. 

WELCOME SWALLOVlS 

Fauna Warden N.E. McLaughlan, during a wheat 
belt patrol, has reported an unusual sighting at Goomalling. 
On November 23; just before dusk, he observed a large f'lock 
of approximately 2,000 welcome swallows circling about 200 
ft. above the town. Hundreds occasionally would alight in the 
trees· for a few seconds and then take flight to rejoin the main 
flock.overhead. Mr. McLaughlan says some of the birds fell 
to the ground and appeared to be completely exhausted. These 
could be picked up but after three or four minutes would again 
take flight •. The flock remained in the area until dark. 

W • .A. LEADS IN PRODUCTION VALUE 

The December, 1960, edttion ~f Fisheries News­
letter reveals that the value of fish landed iri Western 
Australia ts greater than in aey other State. For the 12 months 
ended June, 1960, the overall Western Australian production, 
not including an undisclosed amount r eceived for scallops, 
was worth £3,661,000~ The value of the total production of the 
next most valuable catch, that of New South Wales, was 
£3,578,000. , 

The value of the crayfish catch to our State is 
shovm to be £3;013,000o Both in value and round weight, this 
is easily t};le largest species fishe:ry in the Commonweal th. 
The W.A. crayfish catch alone is almost double the weight of 
the total Australian catch of sea mullet which is the next 
largest single fishery. This indicates the extent to which 
_our fishermen ~epend on crayfishing and highlights the need ~or 
a precise knowledge of the requirements of the fishery and for 
the ap~lication of' sound conservation measures. 


